
From: Abdel Bell
To: Weaver, Emily
Subject: Re: FDEP Inspection Follow-Up US 27 Tires (WACS 101295)
Date: Monday, June 19, 2023 11:30:54 PM
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EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or

responding to this email.
Good morning Emily,
Please find the requested permit and a picture of the 8-foot setback attached. By the way, the permit is the
same one displayed on the premises, and you took a picture of it. The expiration date is December 31.
If you have any questions, please email me.
Thank you,
Abdel

On Fri, Jun 16, 2023 at 1:26 PM Weaver, Emily <Emily.Weaver@floridadep.gov> wrote:

Good afternoon,

 

I was a pleasure meeting with you earlier this week. As we discussed onsite, I am reaching out as a follow-
up to our inspection.

 

During the inspection two areas of concern were noted. Please review them below and provide a response
so that your corrective actions can be added within the inspection report.

 

1. At the time of inspection, waste tire piles within the southwest side of the building were observed as
not being in compliance with the permitted site plan. Please restore the two piles and 8-foot setback.
Once completed please provide the Department with photo documentation within 7 days of this
email ( no later than 6/23/2023).
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FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF 
Environmental Protection 


 
Southwest District Office 


13051 North Telecom Parkway #101 
Temple Terrace, Florida 33637-0926 


Ron DeSantis 
Governor 


 
Jeanette Nuñez 


Lt. Governor 
 


Shawn Hamilton 
Secretary 


 
Permit Issued to: 


 
US 27 Tires, LLC 


29612 US Highway 27 
Lake Hamilton, Florida 33838 


(863) 248-2911 
 


Facility WACS ID No.: 101295 
 


Facility Name: 
 US 27 Tires 


29612 US Highway 27 
Lake Hamilton, Polk County, Florida 33838 


 
Contact Person: 


Ali Belfakir 
29620 US Highway 27 


Lake Hamilton, FL 33838 
us27tires@gmail.com 


(863) 248-2911 
 


Solid Waste Operation Permit – Waste Tire Processing Facility 
 


Permit No.: 369009-001-WT/02 
Permit Issued: December 26, 2018 


Permit Renewal Application Due Date: October 26, 2023 
Permit Expiration Date: December 26, 2023 


 
Includes Permit Modification Nos.:


369009-002-WT/MM – Issued: April 7, 2020 369009-003-WT/TX – Issued: December 3, 2021
 
 


Permitting Authority 
  Florida Department of Environmental Protection 


Southwest District Office 
13051 N. Telecom Parkway Ste 101 


Temple Terrace, Florida 33637 
Phone: (813) 470-5700 
Fax: (813) 470-5996 


   







        

 



 

2. During the inspection, a file review was conducted. Department staff requested a copy of the current
permit; however, the facility only had an older version of the file able to be provided. I have
attached the most recent permit modification that should be kept onsite (either physically or
digitally). In the future, please ensure that the most recent version of all reports/files detailed within
the facility’s Permit and Operations Plan, are kept onsite for Department review.

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns .

 

Best,

 

 

Emily Weaver



Florida Department of Environmental
Protection

Southwest District

Environmental Specialist II

Emily.Weaver@FloridaDEP.gov

Office: 813-470-5781

 

 

-- 
US 27 Tires, LLC
29612 Highway 27
Dundee, FL 33838
863-248-2911
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